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EVENTS 
Wed 6: Community Coffee morning: Memorial Hall, 10 - 11:30 
Sat 9: Sterndale Singers: St Edmund’s Church, Castleton: 
7:30 pm. Varied choral music. Tickets available at the door. 
Wed 13: Rebellion Knoll WI: Memorial Hall: 7:30 pm. “Make 
and Take - Card Making” with Wendy Bullock 
Sat 16: Bradwell Sports F.C. Race Night: 7:30 pm at the 
Shoulder of Mutton 
Tues 19: Historical Society: Historical Walk 
Wed 20: Community Coffee morning: Memorial Hall, 10-11:30 

GALA PROGRAMME 
If local organisations would like to put a news/about us article 
in the programme please could you send write up/photos 
to bradwellsports@yahoo.co.uk   We are keen to get the pro-
gramme to the printer soon so that it’s available for sale ear-
lier. This can only be done if our deadlines are met. 

SEND US YOUR NEWS 

The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily 
those of the editorial team.  Please send news by e-mail to: 
paul@bradda.org or paul@paulandliz.org. Or call Paul 
(623941), Vanessa (623053) or Debbie (621731).  

You can also leave hand written copy at the Post Office. 

For questions on advertising please call Lewis (621427) or e-
mail lewisghamilton@gmail.com  

SOFTWATER LANE CAR PARK 
Work to create this car park is scheduled for September then 
it will be ready for it’s first users.  If you would like to register 
for one of the twelve spaces available now is the time to con-
tact either Linda Granger (620416) or Steve Lawless 
(620329).  When you make contact you can also ask ques-
tions about the eligibility criteria and rules for use of the park.  
The spaces will be secured using a lockable drop-post and 
spaces will be allocated during the coming weeks..  

CARNIVAL!! 
Carnival this year takes place on Beggars’ 
Plot on 30th July, the first Saturday of Gala 
Week, and is organised by a small group of  
volunteers and Parish Councillors. This 
year’s theme is “Pantomime” and the field 
will open at 11.30 a.m.  You will find a vari-
ety of stalls: crafts, antiques, bric-a-brac, a 
beer tent, refreshments provided by the WI 
and commercial outlets; the Orchard group, 
fairground rides, activities and displays from 
Ferrets to Billarettes and the children’s en-
tertainer. Once again this year the judges 
for the Fancy dress will be taking an infor-
mal walkabout on the field between 1 and 
1.30 p.m. They will award rosettes and cer-
tificates to the most imaginative and crea-
tive pantomime characters in the following 
categories: under 4s, under 8s, under 12s 
and 12+. The Queens will be judged after 
the parade in Arena 1 and on the roadside 
together with the village floats on the road 

side at 1p.m. The road will be closed to traffic while the pa-
rade, which begins at 2.00 p.m., travels through the village. 
St. John’s Ambulance Service will be in attendance on the 
field and there will be toilets near the play area. Please note 
that dogs are not allowed on the field! 
SUNFLOWER COMPETITION 
We are again holding a competition for the tallest plant and 
the broadest bloom. Entry forms will be available from the 
village store. All entries to be in by Monday 25th July. Judging 
will take place on Thursday 28th July from 6.00 p.m. We look 
forward to seeing everyone at this annual village event and 
we are hoping the sun will shine on us this year. 

NEWBURGH SITE DEVELOPMENT 
On 17th June the Peak Park planning committee unanimously 
approved the plans submitted by Camstead Ltd. for develop-
ment of the Newburgh Engineering site.  As part of this, 
twelve houses will be gifted to the Community Land Trust, to 
be held by the Trust forever on behalf of Bradwell. Any profits 
will be reinvested in the Bradwell area. The village will also 
get 43 open market houses - more people for the shops and 
children for the schools, retention of Newburgh Engineering in 
the village, plus several new factory units - to attract new busi-
nesses to the village or allow existing businesses to grow. 
The final mix of houses and employment has been controlled 
by the Bradwell Neighbourhood plan, in which a large part of 
the village participated - a great example of what we can 
achieve when we all work together. More news next month. 

 The White Hart The White Hart The White Hart The White Hart     
Tel: 01433 208513Tel: 01433 208513Tel: 01433 208513Tel: 01433 208513    

 
Rick & Jane invite you to our:  
Grand Opening Party from 7pm on 8th July  
with live music and free nibbles. We have a new 
kitchen - fresher looking both inside and out. 
 
New Summer Opening Times.  
Monday - 5pm - 11.30pm 
Tues, Weds, Thurs Noon - 2.30pm 5pm - 11.30pm 
Friday & Sat 12pm - 12.30pm 
Sunday 12pm - 10.30pm 
 
Food now being served every day.  

Please see notice board for upcoming events.  
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C I STRONG  

TIMBER SERVICES 
Manufacturers of Superior Timber 

Buildings 

Full Range of products available includ-
ing Large Sheds, Garages, Workshops, 
Stabling and Field Shelters. A full range 
of animal housing available.  All ground 

work undertaken 

Tel: 01298 873098 / Mob: 0771 5254620 

Tideswell Moor, Tideswell, Nr Buxton, 
SK17 8JD 

www.strongtimberservices.co.uk 

PC NOTES 
Newburgh Development: During the June PC meeting, it 
was decided that a councillor would speak at the PDNPA 
planning committee meeting on Friday 17th June in support of 
the Camstead Ltd. planning application for the Newburgh site. 
The development will start with six new industrial buildings, 
followed by demolition of all existing buildings and phased 
construction of 55 new houses. Twelve of these houses will 
be gifted to the Bradwell Community Land Trust, which will 
manage them as affordable rental properties for the benefit of 
the community. The development is expected to take about 
three years to complete. All construction traffic will access the 
site via the Netherside entrance. 
Car Parking committee: The newly formed Car Parking com-
mittee has held its inaugural meeting. The five members were 
each allocated a section of the village to survey, to identify 
both parking issues and potential opportunities to increase 
parking provision. Each area will be surveyed three times, 
during the day, during the evening and at a weekend. The 
findings will be compiled into a report for further scrutiny. 
Final refinements to the contract for the development of the 
car park on Soft Water Lane have been made and it has now 
been issued to the contractor. 
Carnival 2016: Planning for this year’s Carnival is proceeding 
at a pace and the final preparations will be made at the next 
committee meeting on Thursday 7th July. A new marquee has 
been bought and this year music will be provided by the Cas-
tleton Silver Band and the Chesterfield Musketeers Show 
Band. Besides the old favourites, this year we will have a Mor-
ris Dancing group and the Ferret Roulette will again be with 
us. A bar, with accompanying music, will be available on the 
field with profits going to the Bradwell Community Land Trust. 
Please be aware that dogs are not permitted on the field and 
a DDDC dog warden will be in attendance. 
Defibrillator: The second defibrillator, obtained by the Brad-
well Football Club, has now been installed in the red tele-
phone kiosk on Brookside. It has been registered with the 
emergency services and can be accessed by phoning 999 to 
obtain the code required to release it from the cabinet.  
Playing Fields: As with every year, the council employed an 
independent company to conduct a RoSPA safety inspection 
of the playing fields and play equipment. This year a problem 
was identified with some play equipment on Beggars Plot 
playing field (the tyre traverse) and this equipment has been 
removed from use pending repair. 
Bradwell Edge: In order to resolve some long standing is-
sues with the public routes up to Bradwell Edge, Cllr Furness 
met for a site inspection with the land owner and representa-
tives of DCC and PDNPA. It was noted that parts of the route 
of the Bridleway were incorrect and it was agreed that DCC 
would correct the legal definitions for the Bridleway, Holloway 
and footpaths. Once this has been done, DCC will arrange for 
repairs and improvements (e.g. new steps) to be made. These 

changes will be in addition to the work kindly being carried out 
at present by the land owner. 
Consultation on DCC funding cuts to DDCVS; The County 
Council is consulting with residents on proposals to stop grant 
funding the voluntary and community sector. The closing date 
for this exercise is 24th July 2016. If you would like to respond, 
the forms are available on the DCC website. The parish coun-
cil has responded by opposing these cuts. 
Contacts: Parish Clerk (620329) or Chair (623941) 

BRADWELL OPEN GARDENS 
Saturday 6th August 

Anna Smallwood's team is taking a well earned rest this year, 
so Bradwell Community Land Trust has taken on the task of 
opening private gardens to the public and keeping this popular 
event going. If you would be able to open your garden and 
take part in this special event we would love to hear from you. 
Gardens can be  large or small, with trees, shrubs, flowers, 
pots, fruit, vegetables, fully developed or work in progress. 
This is usually a really enjoyable day, chatting to other garden-
ers and sharing experiences with visitors from far and near.  
Please call me (620446) or katrina.lancaster@btinternet.com. 

ST BARNABAS EXHIBITION 
The exhibition this year runs from Saturday 30th July to Satur-
day 6th August, from 10:30 am to 5 pm daily. It will feature 
local arts and crafts and teas and homemade cakes will be 
served from 2pm to 4.30pm every afternoon.  If you have art or 
craft work you wish to display please bring it into Church on 
Friday 30th July from 9.30am.  People come from far afield to 
see this Exhibition and they always comment on the wonderful 
talent that there is in Bradwell. If you haven’t displayed your 
work before, please consider doing so this year. If you need 
any help with transportation, speak to anyone on the PCC and 
we will arrange it  
The Gala Service at St Barnabas will be on Sunday 31st July at 
9.15am and the Blessing of the Wells will be on Sunday 31st 
July at 7pm.  Gala Praise will be on Sunday 7th August at 3pm  

GRUMPY OLD MEN NEED HELP 
Bradwell’s Grumpy Old Men are looking for interesting vintage 
engineering and motorcycles for this year’s Motorcycle and 
Shed Show during Carnival Week. What have you got? If you 
have anything that might be worth sharing and showing please 
contact Scott on 07971797824 

COMEDY NIGHT ON SECOND SATURDAY! 
The best end to carnival week, the first ever Bradwell CLT 
comedy night. It will leave your sides aching, with three hilari-
ous acts James Sherwood, Wez Zaharuk and Dominic Wood-
ward hosted by Spikey Mike. The fun starts at 7pm on 6th Aug 
with a light supper and a silent auction. Tickets are £15 from 
the Post Office. All proceeds go to support the Bradwell CLT. 

 

SHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTON    
01433 620427 

 
Café@TheShoulder Open Mon to Fri 9am to 3:30pm 
 
CARNIVAL DAY: From 12 noon. 
*FREE* Inflatables for the kids. Disco from 6pm 
Tues 2nd August:  
Strawberry Tea fundraiser for Breast Cancer Research 
at the new Café: 11:30am to 2pm 
Kids’ Pool Competition from 7pm (17 yrs and under) 
Fri 5th August:  
Haddock and Chips from 6:30pm 
Luke Michael:  
sings Michael Buble and Olly Murs from 8pm 
 

Email: theshoulderofmutton@hotmail.co.uk 
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 MISTER  CARPET 
 (John and Steve) 

 
 Visit our Showroom at 428 Ecclesall Road, Sheffield 

and 
 By Appointment on Aston Industrial Estate, Hope 

 

Samples of carpets and vinyl brought to your home with no 
obligation. 

 
Expert Fitting, Personal Service, 

Free estimates, 
Own carpets fitted and refitted 

 

No Job Too Small 
        Tel: 0114 268 1733 
01433 623700 / 623800 

Mob: 07711 753018 / 07803 273172 
E-mail: johnmistercarpet@btconnect.com 

Website: www.mistercarpet.org 

 

HOME ON LEAVE 
We have now reached a group of servicemen who visited 
Bradwell in about July 1916:  
201057 Lance Corporal Clement Pierce Dix 4th (Hallamshire) 

Battalion York and Lancs. Regiment. Clem Dix was living at 
33 Clinton Place, Sheffield when he enlisted in November 
1914. The following year he married Mabel Andrew in Ec-
clesfield. His military record shows that he died in hospital 
in Boulogne on 18th of March 1917 of wounds received in 
action. He is commemorated in the Boulogne Easter Ceme-
tery. His widow was by then living in Ecclesfield. A later 
report states that Clem had at one time lived at Moorbrook 
View, Bradwell. 

WR279526 Sapper Johnson Evans Royal Engineers. Two 
Johnson Evans are listed as living in Bradwell in 1911, an 
uncle and nephew both residing with father and grandpar-
ents Hiram and Emma respectively. Johnson Jnr’s parents, 
William and Mary Matilda, were also living in Bradwell, in 
Hollowgate. It seems likely that it was uncle Johnson who 
was visiting home on leave. In 1911 Johnson was aged 25 
and working as a railway labourer. When Johnson enlisted 
at the end of 1915 he was living in Smalldale. With his 
background he joined the Railway Troops of the Royal En-
gineers as a platelayer. By the end of 1916 Johnson had 
been wounded and was in hospital in Boulogne and did not 
return to active service until January 1918. He married El-
eanor Haigh in Rotherham in 1924 and was still living there 
when he died in 1961. 

203848 Private Percy Robert Hallam Eyre 2nd/6th Battalion 
Notts & Derby (Sherwood Foresters) Regiment. Percy was 
a Stocksbridge-born farmer living with his wife Harriett Ann 
(née Gibbon) at Hill Head in 1911. He enlisted at the age of 
34 at the end of 1915. He was posted in France for most of 
1917, was home for Christmas that year and was back in 
France in January 1918. Two months later he was killed in 
action and is remembered at the Arras Memorial in France. 

38505 Air Mechanic 2 (Rigger) Jessie Eyre Royal Flying 
Corps. Fifteen year old Jessie was living at Knowle Gate 
Farm Castleton in 1911. He was working for his father An-
drew and mother Mary Ann (née Furness). No further de-
tails of his military career have been found 

Lieutenant Alec Ewart Glassey 15th (Service Battalion) High-
land Light Infantry.  In the 1911 census Normanton-born 23 
year old Alec was living in Sheffield with his wife Mary Elea-
nor. Alec’s profession was stated to be Professor of Elocu-
tion. By the start of the war Alec and Mary were living on 
the Hills. There are numerous newspaper cuttings describ-
ing the concerts given by both for a wide range of charities. 
In October 1916, shortly after his visit home, Alec was back 
in France when his wife received a message that he was in 
hospital suffering from shell shock. Later in the war after he 
had returned to the front he was in hospital once more this 

BRADDA  DADS 
 
DUCK RACE: This year’s race is, as always, on the Monday 
of Wakes week (1st Aug) before the children's street fair. 
Ducks begin racing at 7 pm. Tickets are for sale in the Bake-
house, Post Office, from any member of the Dads, or outside 
the Co-op for three Saturdays before the race. If you forget, 
buy on the night from 6.15 pm  
LONG TOUR AND HALF TOUR of Bradwell Fell Races are 
on Sat 6th Aug, 9.00am and 9.30am starts.  

time suffering from gas inhalation. But he survived and 
died in Poole, Dorset in 1970 having lived for some time 
in Jamaica. 

Correction: In the June edition of the Bradwell News Ernest 
Chapman’s year of birth should have read 1892. 

90th BIRTHDAY THANKS 
I would like to say a big “Thank You” to all my family and 
friends for the lovely cards, gifts and flowers given to me on 
my Birthday. I had a lovely day and a party at the Shoulder 
of Mutton on the following Saturday. Thank you to Lynne and 
all her staff for a fantastic buffet.  Valerie Austin 

REBELLION KNOLL WI 
This month we will be making cards with Wendy Bullock, a 
chopping board and some scissors would be advisable if you 
were thinking of joining us. Last month we had a great time 
at a hastily convened games evening – no, not poker, rou-
lette or baccarat but the room resounded to yells, groans 
and the occasionally falling Jenga tower as we had fun with 
all sorts of games!  
The tubs on the main road have been planted with their sum-
mer attire – and very striking they look too! We hope they will 
continue to give many months of pleasure.  
Finally, we will be having our usual marquee at the Carnival 
this year, on Saturday 30th July.  We be delighted if you 
could support us and stop by for a cuppa and maybe a piece 
of cake or savoury. 

THANKS 
Joyce Middleton would like to thank Peter Higgs for his 
prompt action with sandbags at the bottom of Hungry Lane. 
Thanks also to Joyce Emsen for all her help. 

CHILDREN’S SOCIETY BOXES 
I will be collecting the boxes for the Children’s Society on 
Thursday 7th July from 10.30 to 12 noon at St Barnabas 
Church. If anyone has a collection box, please bring it along 
then. There will also be tea and coffee available. If anyone is 
interested in taking on this collection next year, please con-
tact me on 620329 for more information. Lynn Lawless  

Ye Olde 

Bowling Green Inn 
Smalldale: Tel 620450 

 

Sat 30 July: CARNIVAL DAY– Kid’s bouncy slide 
from 3pm, BBQ 1pm onwards 
Sun 31st July: Delicious 3 roast Sunday Carvery 
served 12.30pm- 3pm 
Tues 2nd Aug: Quiz Night hosted by Graham Riley 

and bingo with free supper and cash prizes 9.00pm 
Sat 6th Aug: Open Gardens Day - tickets available at 
the bar. Lunches served 12.30pm -2.30pm and 
tea/coffee and cake available from 12.00pm 
Sun 7th Aug: Sunday Carvery 12.30pm- 3pm 

Throughout carnival week we are serving our normal 
menu and daily specials Tues-Sat 12.30pm- 2.30 pm 
and 6pm-9pm, except carnival day. 
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WOODHOUSE PLUMBING, TILING &  
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE For a fast and reliable service 

24 hours a day 
Contact Jonathon on 
0796 702 0604 or 
01433 620546 

 
NO JOB IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

CLEAN SWEEPCLEAN SWEEPCLEAN SWEEPCLEAN SWEEP    
Professional, Polite and Friendly 

 
Professional chimney sweeping and flue 
cleaning service at competitive prices. 

 
P: 07999 126303 

e: clean-sweep@outlook.com 

The Hope Chest Deli 
Your local delicatessen 

 

Quality bread from Roses bakery, local cheeses, 
cooked meats, Cocoadance chocolates, coffee 
beans, whole foods, free-from products, an 

amazing range of preserves, gifts and more……….. 
 

Freshly made takeaway sandwiches every day 
A Selection of our Sandwiches are now available 

from Bradwell Post Office 
 

Buffets catered for ** Local Deliveries ** 
Gift Hampers available 

Open 7 days 
To order call us on 01433 620072 

 
The Hope Chest Deli, 8 Castleton Road, Hope S33 6RD 

G. N. HALL 
BUILDER  
Established 1979 

 

All types of building work, 
Maintenance work, Roofing & 

Hard landscaping  

 Stone work specialist. 
No job too small 

 

Telephone Gary on: 01433 208347 

REGINALD FEARN 
13th May 1925 – 8th March 2016 

Following a short illness Reg, from 1 Hall Gate View died 
peacefully in his sleep at the Chesterfield Royal Hospital. The 
funeral service and tea, was held at Grenoside Crematorium, 
on 30th March. Reg was husband of the late Jean Fearn, Dad 
to the late Peter Fearn, and granddad and great granddad to 
Geoff and daughter Susan. Originally from Walkley, Sheffield, 
Reg moved to Bradwell whilst still a young boy, attending 
Bradwell Infant and Junior schools. On leaving school he had 
various jobs, from working on the Hope Valley railway, long 
distance haulage, foundry, and finally at Earls Cement Works. 
During this time he met his wife to be, Jean, at the pictures in 
Sheffield followed by afternoon tea! They originally lived at 
Windmill before moving to the newly built council house in 
Bradwell, where he lived until he died. Reg was active - grow-
ing tomatoes and plants in his greenhouse and allotment. In 
later years he took up woodturning and craft working. Reg and 
Jean also enjoyed holidays in Cornwall, Scotland and Norfolk.  
In his last few years he had help from the wonderful Eyam 
Domiciliary Service and fabulous neighbours Joyce and David 
Bennett. Geoff and Susan are indebted to them. Finally our 
thanks go to all in the village who looked out for dad, and to 
Funeral Directors John Fairest. Donations were made to the 
Royal British Legion. 

******************* 
REVEREND MICHAEL COLLIER 

The Reverend Michael Collier died suddenly but peacefully at 
home on 23rd April. He was 87. As a boy, he lived at Erding-
ton, West Midlands and attended Bishop Vesey Grammar 
school. After leaving school he worked on a farm for a short 
time and then for the family firm as an accountant. He married 
Wendy in 1951 and they went on to have four children. He 

 3rd July 10th July 17th July 24th July 

ST BARNABAS 1000 Morning Prayer 1100 Family Eucharist 0915 Morning Prayer 0915 Eucharist 

JULY 
SERVICES 

 1530 Messy Church   

31st July 

1000 United Gala Eucha-
rist 

1900 Well Blessings 

was late taking up the ministry, training as a curate at Wy-
cliffe College, Oxford and serving his curacy at Great Barr in 
St. Pauls, Hampstead. He was appointed vicar of St. Ed-
munds Castleton in 1975 and 3 years later, due to lack of 
clergy, was appointed priest in charge of St. Peters Hope, 
moving to Hope vicarage. He and Wendy retired to Buffers 
Cottage in Hope in 1997. He became Emeritus Curate and 
helped at funerals and sometimes services. Michael leaves 
wife Wendy, a son and 3 daughters. His funeral was at St. 
Peters Hope on May 5th (Ascension Day). 

Personal announcements 

JOHN ARTHUR COTTRILL 
John died on April 28th in Chesterfield Royal Hospital aged 
83. His father was originally from a farming family in Hope but 
John, the eldest of three children, was born in Scunthorpe. 
His family moved back to Castleton when he was three years 
old. After leaving Castleton School, he worked on a farm until 
the age of 26. He completed his National Service in 1959 and 
was then employed at Earle’s Cement for over 30 years. He 
married Mary Peck, a Bradwell girl, in St. Barnabas Church in 
1959 and they set up home at 2, Overdale, The Hills, before 
moving to their newly built house “Moorlands” in 1965. John 
was a very keen gardener and a devoted family man. He 
leaves wife Mary, son Peter, daughter Elaine, grandchildren 
Claire, Daniel, Emma, and Matthew, 2 great grandsons and 2 
brothers. His eldest grandson, Mark, predeceased him. The 
funeral service was held at St. Barnabas Church on May 16th, 
followed by burial in the churchyard. 

THANK YOU 
Mary Cottrill and family wish to thank everyone for enquiries, 
offers of help and lifts to hospital while John was ill and also 
for the lovely plants, flowers, cards and donations received. 
Thanks also to Paul Tanfield of J.E.Noutch Funeral Directors 
for all his help, Lynne at the Shoulder of Mutton for the lovely 
buffet and Rev. Ian Davies for his comforting service. 


